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Subject: 	 ORANGE GROVE PROJECT, DATA ADEQUACY RECOMMENDATION 
(08-AFC-4) 

On June 19, 2008, Orange Grove Energy, L.P., a subsidiary of J Power USA 
Development Company Ltd. submitted an Application for Certification (AFC) for the 
proposed Orange Grove Project located in rural north San Diego County, approximately 
six miles east of the city of Fallbrook and approximately two miles west of the 
community of Pala on State Route 76. Orange Grove would be a peaking facility and 
would consist of a 96 megawatt simple-cycle electric generating power plant. Primary 
equipment for the generating facility would include two natural gas-fired combustion 
turbine generators equipped with a water injection system to the turbine in order to 
reduce nitrogen oxide (NOx) formation, and a selective catalytic reduction system to 
further control NOx emissions. Power will be transmitted to the grid at 69 kilovolts via an 
approximately 0.3-mile underground electric transmission line to the existing San Diego 
Gas and Electric (SDGBE) Pala substation located at the project site. An approximately 
2.4-mile underground natural gas pipeline will be constructed to provide gas from an 
existing SDGBE gas line. The power plant will use approximately 21 .Iacre-feet per 
year of tertiary treated wastewater and approximately 21 . I  acre-feet per year of fresh 
water obtained from Fallbrook Public Utility District which will be trucked to the site. 

Staff completed its data adequacy review of the AFC on July 8, 2008 and determined 
that it did not meet all the requirements listed in Title 20, section 1704, and Division 2, 
Chapter 5, Appendix B of the California Code of Regulations for the 12-month process. 
Subsequent to publishing our July 8, 2008 recommendation that the Commission deem 
the AFC data inadequate, Orange Grove Energy, L.P. provided an AFC Supplement on 
July 9, 2008 (one copy for docketing). Staff has reviewed the supplemental information 
and believes the AFC now meets data adequacy requirements. Therefore, as of July 10, 
2008 staff is revising its recommendation. 

Attached is a summary table and data adequacy worksheets for all technical disciplines 
reflecting that the supplemental information submitted by Orange Grove Energy, L.P. 
achieves data adequacy. At the Energy Commission's business meeting on July 16, 
2008, 1 will recommend that the Energy Commission adopt the AFC as data adequate. If 
you have any questions, please contact Felicia Miller, staff's Project Manager at (916) 
654-4640. 
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